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OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF HEALTH

Ashburnham Board of Health Minutes
Monday December 1, 2014

1. The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:40 PM with the following members present Chairman
Glenn Hathaway, Patrick Durkee, Dr, John McLaughlin and Rick Metcalf of NABOH.

2. The agenda dated December 1, 2014 approved with one addition of septic permit for
67 Rindge State Road.

3. Minutes dated November 3, 2014 VOTED and ALL APPROVED as written.

4. Permits:
-67 Rindge State Road
-Depot Road, Lot 3
VOTED and ALL APPROVED

Pipeline Discussion:
Present: Lindsey Sundberg, Lorin Johnson, Cinda Warren Joyce, and Pat Stewart

Discussion on what would be necessary to stop the pipeline. Their main point was to follow the
Deerfield MA decision/letter. It’s a boiler plate letter that should be followed exactly.

Lindsey made the point that there are “Pro Bono™ lawyers we should use for this process to save
costs. Glenn noted that our attorney needs to review all documents we sign.

Rick will present the Deerfield MA letter/decision to Debbie (Town Counsel} for her review.
Will include the lawyers name and number so she can contact him if necessary.

Glenn said he will try to have the members informed of all materials they can read and hopefully
be able to vote at the next BOH meeting in January.

Lindsey, Cinda, and Pat expressed their concern about the pollutions produced by the production
of raw gas.

Glenn stated that it is about everyone being concerned about their environment and health issues
that could be damaged from all this production and construction.

5. Reviewed Correspondence



The ABOH December 1, 2014 meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Patrick Durkee
Acting Secretary, ABOH



